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CHAPTER MEETING AND CONTACT INFO:

Gwinnett Chapter- 7:30 PM on the 3rd  Thursday of every month.  Trinity Christian Fellowship, 1985 Old Fountain Road, Lawrenceville, 30043   Contact June Cooper by phone 770-995-5268, or email jc30044@flash.net, next meetings: Sept. 16, Oct. 21 and Nov. 18.
TCF Atlanta website:  www.tcfatlanta.org     Gwinnett

website:www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
Georgia Regional Coordinator:  Muriel Littman, 404-603-9942  Email muriellittman@comcast.net 

The Compassionate Friends National Office: 1-877-969-0010

www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

Our Credo...

We need not walk alone.
We are The Compassionate Friends.
We reach out to each other with love,
with understanding and with hope.
The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our love for them unites us.
Your pain becomes my pain,
just as your hope becomes my hope.
We come together from all walks of life,
from many different circumstances.
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We are a unique family because we represent many
races, creeds and relationships.  We are young, and we are old.
Some of us are far along in our grief, but others
still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope.
Some of us have found our faith to be a source of
strength while some of us are struggling to find
answers.   Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in
deep depression while others radiate an inner peace.
But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of
The Compassionate Friends, it is pain we will share
just as we share with each other 

our love for the children who have died.
We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building a future together.  We reach out to each other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts and help 

each other to grieve as well as to grow.
We need not walk alone.
We Are The Compassionate Friends.
Copyright 2007
 A non-denominational self-help support group offering friendship, understanding and hope to bereaved families who have experienced the death of a child at any age, from any cause.

"The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families in the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child and to provide information to help others be supportive."
www.tcfatlanta.org   and www.thecompassionatefriends.org
We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends

Dear Friends,
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The Gwinnnett  newsletter is available both in print and through e-mail.   If you have received this issue in print and would prefer to receive e-mail instead, please notify us at tcfgwinnett@yahoo.com or 770-932-5862.  This will help keep our postage and printing costs down.  We welcome your suggestions to improve our chapter newsletter.

We need your input for the newsletter. Poetry, letters and comments submitted by parents, siblings and grandparents will be an important part of each issue.  Our next issue, Winter 2010/2011, will cover the months of  December, January & February.
We will also continue to recognize birth and death dates as times of special remembrance within our TCF family.  Please communicate this important information to us if you have not already done so.  

 MEETING LOCATION   
[image: image5.wmf]TCF Gwinnett has a new home for our monthly meeting.  We are now meeting at Trinity Christian Fellowship, 1985 Old Fountain Road, Lawrenceville, 30043.  We meet in the 100 Building.  Visit their website, www.tcfchurch.com or TCF Gwinnett’s website:  www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html for specific directions.  Meetings are the Third Thursday of every month at 7:30 pm.
This is an excerpt from The Liberation of Grief, written by Andrea Gambill
Now, with a new kind of courage (born of devastating pain) we can dare to look not only at what we have lost, but at what we have gained as well!  We are free from the pressures of society.  In our “other lives” we believed we had to belong to the right organizations, attend the right schools, live in the right neighborhoods, work in the right jobs, wear the right clothes, have the right opinions.  Now, we have different values.  Some of the things that were “right” before are “wrong” now, and some just simply don’t matter anymore.

We have a heightened awareness of the preciousness of life and love.  We now have the courage to pseak out when before we might have been silent.  We no longer fear the criticism and judgment of others.  Who can hurt us now?  We have experienced the worst and survived.  Now, we are more aware of the panorama of life and less concerned with our own little piece of it.

We are more aligned with our spiritual connections.  We are less inclined to distrust the spirituality of others.  We have learned more than tolerance, we have learned wisdom.  Increasingly, we place a higher priority on wisdom than on knowledge.

We have learned the painful but precious lesson that there may be no chance to say “Goodbye” or  “I love you” one more time.  We are more vigilant now about our open declarations of love and caring.

We have the freedom to be wrong.  No longer are we “right” as often as we used to be, but when we are right, we’re more certain and less abusive about it.  We tend to view everything in long-term or even eternal dimensions.  It is almost as though we are only visitors here, gliding through somehow until we can reach our final destination.

We have the freedom to have an open mind.   Previously, we may have made concrete and inviolate decisions about anything ranging from breakfast cereal to eternal destiny.  Now, we are more cautious, ready to hear another point of view.  Whereas we used to have all the answers, now we just have all the questions.

We have the freedom of appreciating time in a new value system.  We may view time with a new fragility, because we know how easily and quickly it can end.  But we may also see time as an endless continuum where only our perceptions of it changes.

Finally, and perhaps most importantly, we have achieved a freedom from the fear of death.   We can now look death squarely in the eye and know that there is no more intimidation.  No longer are we afraid to die.  Death had one trump card and now that it’s played, we stand in the victor’s circle.

For whatever time we remain here on Earth, we are free to live and work and advocate in memory of our absent loved ones who left us the legacies of courage and power.  Ad when it’s our turn to be called away, we will leave behind an ongoing legacy for those we love who yet remain.

Yes, in liberation, there is peace!

[image: image6.wmf]Following the death of her 17 year old daughter Judy in 1976, Andrea started one of the earliest groups of The Compassionate Friends.  A few months later she helped to organize the first National Board of Directors for TCF and served on that board until 1982.

September Song

I wonder how many people think about what it’s like for a parent not to have to pack a Snoopy lunch pail for their child ever again. September marks the re-entry of kids into the world of academia, but for some parents, it’s the reminder that the excitement of the children that electrifies the air won’t be the same in their home this year.  So many hopes and dreams and memories are wrapped up in what occupies a major part of a child’s life…. school time.   Summer cushions us from having to be painfully aware that our child won’t be walking to school with the other kids or won’t be trying out for the lead part in the school play or won’t need new school clothes or won’t fall in love with the girl he sits behind in math class.

Parents who never had the pleasure of “letting them go” to school for the first time know what they missed.  They remember their own “first time” and would have liked to have made it really special and to have asked all the questions their own parents asked them when they arrived home from school. Hopes and dreams for this child’s future will never be realized. I wonder if my neighbors remember that if my baby had lived, this is the year he would have started kindergarten. I wanted him to have a Snoopy lunch box just like the other kids.

From Bereaved Parents USA Anne Arundel County Chapter Sept. 2009 Newsletter

WE REMEMBER…
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        Sept., Oct. & Nov. Birthdays

The light of life never goes out, and so we remember their birthdays

SEPTEMBER
Franklin Lewis “Shane” Martin

Sept. 1

Andrea Nicole King


Sept. 2

Karen Hendler



Sept. 7

Xavier Ray



Sept. 7

Joshua Stulick



Sept. 10

Daniel Monk                                            Sept. 11










9-11-89

Kimberly Dawn Marshall                        Sept. 11

9-11-79

Tom Waters



Sept. 16

Melissa Hermanns


Sept. 16

Darryl Reed



Sept. 19

Shawn Lippman


Sept. 19

John Andrew Sims


Sept. 19

Johnathon David Solar


Sept. 23

 “Lonnie” Chylon Gregory

Sept. 25

Julie Lyn Donaldson


Sept. 26

Catherine Amiss


Sept. 26

Blake Hinson



Sept. 29

Charlie Whittington


Sept. 30
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OCTOBER
 Kapri Bradley



Oct. 1

Scott Tarbell



Oct. 6

Adrian Ortiz



Oct. 7

Richard Parrish Mayberry

Oct. 10

Joseph Oliver



Oct. 10

Alan Parish



Oct. 11

Jennifer Hardy



Oct. 13

Olivia Rodriguez


Oct. 17

Christopher Gordon 


Oct. 19

Chase Benton



Oct. 19

Hayden Navarrete


Oct. 24
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Birthday Invitation

Every month we have a Birthday Table and you are warmly invited to please come share your child’s birthday with us when his/her birthday is that month.   This is your chance to tell us a favorite story, or share a poem or thoughts that either you or your child wrote, or whatever remembrance you choose in memory of your child.   Our child’s or grandchild’s or sibling’s birthday will forever be a very special day and we at TCF knows how important that day is and how helpful and healing it can be to share with others. 

Please plan on attending the meeting of your child’s birthday and filling our Birthday Table with pictures and/or mementos.   You are also more than welcome to bring his/her favorite snacks.   

[image: image10.wmf]
NOVEMBER
Tyler Durden



Nov. 1

Virginia Leigh Phillips


Nov. 3

Misty Autumn Dubose


Nov. 5

Robert David Parsons


Nov. 7

Matthew Dwyer



Nov. 7

Brannon Springer


Nov. 10

Jeffrey Wolcott



Nov. 12

Melissa Dennis



Nov. 12

Amanda Christine Warnock

Nov. 13

Pamela Leigh Thompson

Nov. 15

Frankie Ortiz



Nov. 26

Daniel Hager



Nov. 29

Clayton Olvey



Nov. 30
How can you be "forever Thirteen"

We had so much more to share

Your sweet sixteen, Your first broken heart

Picking the prom dress you would wear.

No boxes tied with pretty bows

No cake or balloons to buy

Just flowers to pick and lay at your grave

And a million tears to cry.

How can you be "forever Thirteen"

We had so much more to share

Your driver’s test, Your wedding dress

Pinning your veil and fixing your hair

No candles glow atop a cake

No smiles and giggles of friends

Just flowers to pick and lay at your grave

And a heart that will never mend

How can you be "forever Thirteen"

We had so much more to share

Your first new home, a baby of your own

Being a grandma in a rocking chair

No card or gifts to get in the mail

No Happy Birthday to be sung

Just flowers to pick and lay at your grave

And sorrow forever begun.

Written by Mommy

We Miss You So Much and We Love You

Dennis, Amy & Stephanie Osier your

Daddy D, Mom & Sister

In Loving Memory of Amanda Christine Warnock,   www.memorialwebsites.legacy.com/amandawarnock



Sept., Oct. & Nov.  Anniversaries
So that their lives may always shine, our children are remembered.  As long as we live, they too shall live for they are part of us in our memories

 Chase Benton



Sept. 1

Christopher Gabriel Patton

Sept. 1

Chad Gordon



Sept. 3

Kyle Copija



Sept. 4

Shane Miller



Sept. 4

Charlie Smallen



Sept. 8

Daniel Monk



Sept. 10

G.W. Fox



Sept. 11

Ryan Pilgrim



Sept. 11

Jeffrey Wolcott



Sept. 13

Justin Evans



Sept. 20

Natascha Roebuck


Sept. 20

Matthew Dwyer



Sept. 21

Adam Lee Jones


Sept. 21

Karen Hendler



Sept. 21

James R. Avery, III


Sept. 22

Tommy McDonald


Sept. 22

Amanda Sullivan


Sept. 22

Scott Tarbell



Sept. 26

Johnathon David Solar


Sept. 27

Richard Parrish Mayberry

Oct. 4

Ross Creel



Oct. 9

Wyatt Fons



Oct. 9

Johnathan England


Oct. 10

Franklin Lewis “Shane” Martin

Oct. 14

Rileigh-Jacqueline Clebert

Oct. 14

Elizabeth “Beth” Wood


Oct. 15

Drew Adams



Oct. 15

Jacob Meadows



Oct. 19

Cristina Jane Vargas Howerton

Oct. 19

Christopher Reed


Oct. 20

Bo Tuggle



Oct. 22

Joey Robinson



Oct. 23

Ashley Lauren Hull


Oct. 27

Jarod Robert Wills


Oct. 28

Jared Chambers



Oct. 28

Jack Fons



Oct. 31

Lindsey Marie Townsend

Nov. 14

Daniel Hager



Nov. 14

Robert David Parsons                               Nov. 24

Ashley Bradford                                       Nov. 24

Ronald “Bruce” West                               Nov. 24

Robert Coltman                                        Nov. 28

Mark William Evans, Jr.                          Nov. 29    
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Autumn

In the fall

When amber leaves are shed,

Softly—silently

Like tears that wait to flow,

I watch and grieve.

My heart beats sadly

In the fall;

‘Tis then I miss you

Most of all.

— Lily deLauder, TCF

Van Nuys, CA
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A Season of Many Feelings

Fall is a season of many feelings

Autumn is here once again

As it comes every year

And with the leaves my falling tears.

This time of year is the hardest of all

My heart is still breaking, once again it is fall.

Memories once so vivid are seeming to fade.

My time spent with you seems some other age.

This season reminds me of grief and of pain.

But yet teaches hope and joy once again.

For the trees are still living beneath their gray bark.

And you my sweet child are alive in my heart.

— Cinda Schake, TCF

Butler, PA
Sign up for Compassionate Friends E-Newsletter
The Compassionate Friends National Office publishes a monthly e-newsletter designed to keep you up-to-date on what's going on with the organization and its 630 chapters.
      Published once a month (as well as occasional special editions), the e-newsletter includes information on such things as TCF National Conferences, the Walk to Remember, the Worldwide Candle Lighting, regional conferences, and other events of importance.
      Each e-newsletter also includes a story specially selected from a past edition of We Need Not Walk Alone, the national magazine of The Compassionate Friends. For the siblings, the e-newsletter features a past question and answer column by Dr. Mary Paulson.
      All you have to do to receive The Compassionate Friends e-newsletter is sign up for it online by visiting The Compassionate Friends national website at www.compassionatefriends.org. and clicking on e-newsletter at the top of the Home page.
CONNECTIONS
 In the past two decades, modern technology has made great advancements toward keeping in touch with our friends, family & co-workers.  An email address, a cell phone, facebook page; these are just a few of the ways we can connect with those we love and care about.  And we love keeping those connections going in many other ways; meeting friends for dinner, shopping, traveling, going to a movie with friends, holiday celebrations with family.   There are countless opportunities and ways for us to keep those we love in our lives.  Even if we can’t see each other, we’ve got skype, pictures on facebook, texts on a cell phone, and photo websites.    And no one thinks anything unusual about all these varied and unique ways of keeping connected with each other.   Quite the contrary, consider the rising popularity of facebook, not just for friends, but for businesses and non-profit organizations.
 So if keeping connected is so popular and widely accepted, why are bereaved parents who need connections with their departed child, treated as unusual and told to “get over it”?   It’s just as important for us to have a memorial website, wear our child’s clothes, have his/her photos displayed, listen to our child’s favorite music, read books about grief and bereavement, and yes, even continue to attend “those” support group meetings years later.    
 September 2010 marks 13 years since James left us.   We still miss him each and every day and not one day has gone by that he hasn’t been thought about and remembered.   We will never “get over it” – no bereaved parent ever will, but we do “get through it”.   I have James’ denim shirt that I love to wear when we go camping, his soccer team shirt hangs in my closet (I’ve actually worn it a couple times), and I sometimes listen to sad songs that bring me to tears, and I’m still involved with Compassionate Friends.    His pictures are evident in our home and on my desk at work.  I love to talk about James and value the times when friends ask questions about James.   I don’t have the opportunity to create new memories with James, there won’t be any grandchildren to cherish, and I can’t buy him birthday or Christmas gifts anymore.   But the connections I do have to James, whether it’s watching a sunset, seeing a butterfly or dolphin, watching a soccer game, making his favorite tuna casserole, or wearing his shirt, are very valuable and precious to me.  I crave those connections because that is what’s left as a tangible way to keep James not just on my mind & in my heart, but right here beside me.   
 As bereaved parents, don’t rob yourself of whatever connections you have with your child in spite of other well-meaning friends/family/co-workers who tell you what you “should” do or how you “should” feel.    We are moving on, we are carrying on with our lives, and yes, even though it’s sad to talk about our child, listen to his favorite songs, cook his favorite dishes, its all a part of who we are and where our life is right now.  Our past with our child blends into the today that we have right here, at this moment.   Our child has taught us that life is precious and often too short, and we have to make the most of each and every day.  Each day includes ways we stay connected with our child and ways that we move forward to rediscover and reinvest in life, not just in memory of our child, but for our own healing process as well.   Hopefully Compassionate Friends meetings are a part of your connection to your child.   We all love talking about our kids, sharing our pictures and favorite stories.  
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 May you have hope and healing, may your memories help you to smile, may the light of your child’s life glow and brighten your world with love.    And always…..stay connected with your child in whatever ways bring you comfort and blessings.   
 By Meg Avery
In memory of my son, James Avery, 7/15/83 – 9/22/97

 The Compassionate Friends of Atlanta now has a Facebook Group.  We invite you to join. 




For more information, Click the following link  http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=43057397614
You will need to log into Facebook to join the group.  You will also need a Facebook account (they are free).               Our hope is that you will be able to connect to someone to help you in your grief journey. 

Remember "We Need Not Walk Alone"  .http://www.facebook.com 
Grief Support For Siblings

When a child has died, siblings are often referred to as “the forgotten mourners.” While parents usually receive much support, siblings usually receive little—often being asked “How are your parents doing?” The Compassionate Friends is an organization that is not just for bereaved parents. It’s also for bereaved siblings (and grandparents). Some chapters have sibling subgroups while many welcome adult siblings to their meetings. Contact your local chapter to find out their policies on siblings and their meetings. On The Compassionate Friends national website, you will find support in a number of different ways.
 
Online Support Community (live chats) allows you to talk with other bereaved siblings  from across the country during the Online Support Community sessions held every week.  These sessions are limited in number of participants and have trained monitors who are also siblings.  Check out www.compassionatefriends.org and go to Resources/Siblings.
Grief Is Not An Enemy

At my brother’s funeral, a lady said, “You seem to be doing so well.” “No, I am doing quite poorly, thank you,” I responded. She did not give up, and said, “Well, you

don’t seem to be upset.” I did not want to get into any discussion, but I had acted as if nothing had happened as long as I could, and I reacted. “If I were doing well

with my grief, I would be over in the corner curled up in a fetal position crying, not standing here acting as though no one had died.” We are doing well with our grief when we are grieving. Somehow we have it backwards. We think people are doing well when they aren’t crying. Grief is a process of walking through painful periods toward learning to cope again. We do not walk this path without pain and tears. When we are in the most pain, we are

making the most progress. When the pain is less, we are coasting and resting for the next steps. People need to grieve. Grief is not an enemy to be avoided; it is a

healing path to be walked.

— Doug Manning ~~   From The Gift of Significance
Grandparent Grief

I am powerlessness. I am helplessness. I am frustration. I sit with her and I cry with her. She cries for her daughter and I cry for mine. I can't help her. I can't reach inside her and take her broken heart. I must watch her suffer day after day. I listen to her tell me over and over how she misses Emily, how she wants her back. I can't bring Emily back for her. I can't buy her an even better Emily than she had, like I could buy her an even better toy when she was a child. I can't kiss the hurt and make

it go away. I can't even kiss a small part of it away. There's no band aid large enough to cover her bleeding heart.

There was a time I could listen to her talk about a fickle boyfriend and tell her it would be okay, and know in my heart that in two weeks she wouldn't even think of him. Can I tell her it'll be okay in two years when I know it will never be okay, that she will carry this pain of "what might have been" in her deepest heart for the rest of her life? I see this young woman, my child, who was once carefree and fun-loving and bubbling with life, slumped in a chair with her eyes full of agony.  Where is my power now? Where is my mother's bag of tricks that will make it all better? Why can't I join her in the aloneness of her grief? As tight as my arms wrap around her, I can't reach that aloneness. What can I give her to make her better? A cold, wet cloth will ease the swelling of her crying eyes, but it won't stop the reason for her tears. What treat will bring joy back to her? What prize will bring that happy child smile back? Where are the magic words to give her

comfort? What chapter in Dr. Spock tells me how to do this? He has told me everything else I've needed to know.

Where are the answers? I should have them. I'm the mother. I know that someday she'll find happiness again, that her life will have meaning again. I can hold out hope for her someday, but what about now? This minute? This hour? This day? I can give her my love and my prayers and my care and my concern. I could give her my life. But even that won't help.

— Margaret H. Gerner, Bereaved Parents USA Anne Arundel County Chapter
A Sister’s Love

When the visions around you

Bring tears to your eyes

I’ll be your strength

I’ll give you hope

For a sister’s love never dies

I promise you never

Will you hurt anymore

I’ll be your strength

I’ll give you hope

For a sister’s love never dies

Over and over your heart breaks

Without me in your life

I’ll be your strength

I’ll give you hope

For a sister’s love never dies

I will love you forever

Even now that my life is through

I’ll be your strength

I’ll give you hope

For a sister’s love never dies.

You are never alone

My arms are always wrapped around you

I’ll be your strength

I’ll give you hope

For a sister’s love never dies

By Holly Graham, from Bereaved Parents USA Anne Arundel County Chapter October 2009 Newsletter 

The Back to School Pressure Cooker 

Labor Day can put siblings into their own back to school pressure cooker. Whether this is the first year, or later, our kids may be dealing with questions and comments from peers, teachers, and/or counselors about their brother or sister. Or perhaps no one is talking, because no one knows what to say. Feelings of loneliness, 
being different, being left out, can surface, and sibling rivalry? 
Remember if you will how intense it could get between all your children. What kind of competition existed between them during the school year, or what comparisons were made: athletics, grades, 
friendships, extra activities?

That kind of emotion is often forgotten when a child dies. But as your children go back to the classroom, to the athletic field, they may see those reminders each day. When they bring home these feelings, positive and negative, they need a place to express them without being judged, or compared to their sibling.

We want to remember good. But we have to remember that no child was always good! To forget that is to make a martyr of our dead child - possibly at the expense of our living children. Our surviving children need special support at this time of year, too. They need to be reassured that they are still lovable - that they can be forgiven for any anger or resentment they may feel toward their brother or sister... that perfection is not a requirement for loving. They need to be reassured that they are separate, unique individuals, not imperfect replacements for the child who died. They need a safe place to talk, to let out their own concerns and anxieties and fears. They too are grieving and need a lot of support, especially during this back to school rush.

--Cindy Cooper TCF St. Louis

The month of October brings with it a smorgasbord for the senses. We can hear the crunching and crackling of the leaves under our feet. We can see the brilliant reds, oranges and yellows splash the earth. We can feel the magical approach of winter in the air. October is also the month for Halloween, a date synonymous with masks. 

As bereaved parents we have, at times, worn many and varied masks. We have masked our feelings of despair, sorrow and anguish for the sake of our loved ones, friends and acquaintances. We have masked our feelings of anger and bitterness for the traditional belief that a kind God would not do this to innocents. Most importantly, we have masked the person we have become. The person that has evolved after living through the death of a child.. 

Let us celebrate the month of October by taking off some of our masks. A very positive and helpful way to begin this process is to attend the next Compassionate Friends meeting. Share your sorrow, your fears, your bitterness and disappointment. Above all, share your progress and triumphs through the arduous journey of grief. When you enter a room full of caring and supportive people who have shared your grief, there is no reason to wear a mask. 

Cathy Crawford, PROPS, Erie  from the Brandywine Delaware TCF Newsletter

For me, Halloween marks the beginning of the holiday season. This used to mark the start of an emotional decline that ran straight through Valentines Day. 
October has Halloween, 

November has Thanksgiving Day, 

December has my birthday, 

my Cathie's birthday, Christmas 

New Year's Eve, 

January has New Year's Day (the day the accident happened) 

and January 13th (the day she died.) 

So when Halloween came, I would just as soon have gone to sleep and awake sometime in February! 
As the children came to the door and called out, 

"TRICK OR TREAT!" 

I would cringe because I would never hear Cathie say those words again. 

That was "then" but now, years later, I am able to hear those words and as I hand out their "goodies”, I inwardly thank them for letting me remember when Cathie DID go Trick or Treating and had so much fun ... and for having those oh-so-very-good memories. 

Because they are GOOD memories now. And it's all those good memories that keep me going even after all these years. 

Cheri Gordon, TCF, N Dade/S Broward, FL
The Holidays are Approaching

With Thanksgiving upon us, many of us are anxious about that empty seat at the family table. Perhaps feelings of thankfulness are difficult, if not impossible for you. Here are some ideas from various members of our group to help cope with the day:

· Go out to eat.

· Set a single flower at the empty place in honor of your  loved one.

· Have a special toast to remember your loved one.

·  Change the traditional menu, or time, or place.

·  Fix your loved one’s favorite dish.

·  Communicate with others your need to talk about your loved one during the day. Encourage them to participate. If you all cry, it’s okay.

·  Acknowledge your limitations. It takes a tremendous amount of energy to grieve, which leaves little left for cooking a Thanksgiving spread, or socializing with a smile.

· Give a meal to a poor family to commemorate your loved one.

·  Serve at a homeless shelter in honor of your loved one.

·  Share dessert at the graveside, or go as a family to decorate with fall flowers.
— Jan Withers, TCF

Prince George’s County, MD
	


GAINESVILLE GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP

Hospice of Northeast Georgia Medical Center has started a grief support group for parents.  Meetings are held the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month from 3 – 4 pm.  Meeting will be held at 2150 Limestone Parkway, Suite 222, Gainesville.   Contact Jennifer Sorrells at 770-219-8528 or Jennifer.sorrells@nghs.com for more information.

The American Foundation for Suicide Prevention has been very successful with their Out of the Darkness annual Overnight walk and Out of the Darkness Community Walks.     Karen Delany, Kyle’s mom is organizing a local Out of the Darkness Community Walk to be held at Coal Mountain Park, 3560 Settingdown Road, Cumming on Saturday, September 25, 2010 at 9:00 am.    This is a chance to increase awareness of the tragedy of suicide and to also remember our loved ones lost too soon to suicide.   If you know of anyone  who would like to participate in this walk, please contact Karen DeLany at 770-355-1024 or by email at Karen_Delany@att.net for registration information.   Further information is available on the website, www.outofthedarkness.org 
If you would like to organize a Community Walk at a park in your community, contact AFSP area chapter leader, Chris Owens, at cowens@afsp.org or call Chris at 404-374-5197.

THANKSGIVING

Giving thanks at this time might seem ludicrous. However, consider the following: 

I give thanks, Lord, for: 

Time ---The time I had with Tim, time to grow and learn even when I’m no longer young, and time which will one day reunite me with my child. 

Friends --- Those that I've known that time has taken from me, those I cherish now, and those I've yet to meet. 

Answered Prayers --- I asked for comfort and strength to face what I must face and you answered me -- maybe not the way I wanted, but you always answered me. 

For Family --- And I find my family expanding with each day. I find relatives need not always be family and family need not always be relatives. Love makes families -- not bloodlines. 

For the Children --- Those remaining -- mine and everyone else's. And for the ones that remain only in memory. 

For Love ---- Love that has been given me so freely from hearts that were broken like mine but still could offer me strength and hope. 

For all of you --- I thank God! 

Judy Dickey, Greenwood In. TCF
                             Gifts of Love                                                                   A love gift is a financial donation to The Compassionate Friends Gwinnett Chapter.  It is usually in honor of a child who has died, but it can also be from individuals who want to honor a relative or friend who has died, or simply a gift from someone who wants to help in the work of our chapter.  Love gifts are acknowledged in each quarterly issue.

In Loving Memory of:

David Arthur Braund, from his parents, Jim & Claudia Braund

Stamps were donated by Marvin Choate, for Remembrance Cards, in loving memory of his daughter, Fara Nicole

Cards were donated by Meg Avery in loving memory of her son, James Avery

.If you make a monetary donation to TCF Gwinnett, (which is tax-deductible) you may specify whether you would like your contribution to go toward the memorial garden account, newsletter account or general account.   Funds from the general account pay for remembrance cards, postage, labels, the annual picnic, expenses associated with monthly meetings and for information packets for newly bereaved parents.    We do not receive funds from The Compassionate Friends National Office and we are always extremely appreciative for any contributions.  Please be assured, however, that there are no financial dues to be a member of TCF.    

THANK YOU!


Many parents give back to TCF through volunteer opportunities as a means of honoring their child.  Without volunteers our group would not exist.  We are grateful to these volunteers:  June Cooper, Chapter Co-Leader, in memory of her daughter, Wendy McMain & in memory of her sister, Noreen Keenan;  Meg Avery, Chapter Co-Leader & Newsletter Editor in memory of her son James Avery; Barbara Dwyer, Chapter Treasurer and group facilitator and Leo Dwyer, group facilitator and community outreach,  in memory of their son Matthew Dwyer;  Terry Sparks, provides newly bereaved packet info & group facilitator, in memory of his daughter, Natalie Sparks;  Nancy Long,  creating & mailing Remembrance Cards in memory of her son Joseph Beatty;  Gary Fox, facilitator, in memory of his son, G.W. Fox; Sandy Lavender, organizing & setting up the library in memory of her daughter Ashley Lauren Hull; and Terri Pilgrim, database/directory updates in memory of her son, Ryan Pilgrim.
News from the Gwinnett Chapter                      We reach out to you with the understanding and love only another bereaved parent can offer.  Attending meetings and learning from others what has helped them is one way to ease the pain of losing a child.  We welcome you to join us at the Gwinnett Chapter of TCF.  

Annual Picnic  - Due to ongoing renovation & construction at Rhodes Jordan Park, the pavilions are not available for rent and our picnic will not take place this year.   
Small Sharing Groups
Monthly support group meetings are the heart of The Compassionate Friends. These gatherings provide a safe and caring environment in which bereaved parents and siblings can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are enduring. Parents receive the understanding and support of others who have “been there.”  Our small sharing groups would like to focus more on the issues and topics that bereaved parents face each day, from what to do on a birthday, how to handle tough questions, how to find the will to go on, what works and what doesn’t work during the grieving journey & why or why not, to ideas on how to reinvest in living, how to rediscover joy & how to carry our child’s memory and legacy through our daily lives.
We are here to provide hope and encouragement, understanding & friendship as we all travel the grief journey.  Our lives have been turned inside out & upside down and we are the walking wounded who must now figure out where to go from here, how to put our lives back together to some degree, and share coping skills and survival techniques.   Together we can share our ideas and emotions, the questions and trials and tribulations that we have found ourselves in the very unwelcome world of bereaved parents.   

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, to whom does a family turn for the emotional support it will need during the grief journey that lies ahead?  The Compassionate Friends understands that grief for a child lasts longer and is more intense than society commonly recognizes.  Other grieving parents can offer empathy and understanding of this loss, while also recognizing that each person’s grief is unique.
 There are opportunities to give back and to help out with the “behind the scenes” efforts for our local chapter.    We need new volunteers to successfully continue the efforts begun when the Gwinnett Chapter was created in 1994.    Volunteer opportunities range from helping to set up a meeting, becoming a facilitator, and making phone calls.  Most especially, we need a new co-leader to help out with the organization, details and paperwork involved with our chapter.   This is a great way to give back in memory of your child after you have found hope, encouragement and strength from TCF to survive & thrive in spite of life’s worst tragedy.  Making the change from needing help & finding help to giving help & support to new parents is another healing milestone.    Please call or e-mail June Cooper, 770-995-5268, jc30044@flash.net, or Meg Avery, 770-932-5862 if you have questions or if you’d like to volunteer.                                 
Would you like to honor your child by making a donation to the Gwinnett TCF Chapter in his or her memory?

Please fill out the information below, clip and mail with your tax deductible donation to: Gwinnett TCF, Barbara Dwyer, 

4905 Pond Ridge Lane, Cumming, GA  30041. 

(Please make checks payable to TCF Gwinnett.) 

Name_____________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________

In Memory of:_____________________________________

Please specify if you would like your donation added to the Children’s Memorial Account, Newsletter Account, or General Account.
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